
 
 

 
 

City of Kenora  
Community Policing Committee 

M i n u t e s 
Tuesday, November 20, 2012 

   4:30 p.m. 
City Council Chambers 

 

  
Present: 

Chair Bill Richards, Councillor C. Drinkwalter, Cst. D. Cain, Ralph Mosher, Trudy 
Cederwall, Wayne Ficek, Diane Pelletier, and Joanne McMillin, City Clerk.  

 

Regrets: 
Kendall Trembath, Wendy Darling 

 

A. Declaration of Pecuniary Interest & the General Nature Thereof 
i) On today’s Agenda; 

ii) From a Meeting at which a Member was not in attendance. 
There were none Declared. 

 

B. Confirmation of Minutes 
Moved by D. Cain, Seconded by D. Pelletier & Carried:- 

That the Minutes of the last regular meeting of the Kenora Community Policing 
Committee held Tuesday, October 23, 2012 be confirmed as written and 

circulated. 
 

C. Deputations 
N/A 

 

 
 

1. Receipt of Correspondence 
N/A 

  
2. OPP Community Services Officer Reports 
Cst. Cain reminded everyone of Stuff-a-Cruiser on Saturday, December 1, 2012 
between 10:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. and Dave reviewed the schedule for everyone to 
volunteer as we still need volunteers to come out that day to help out.  Promotional 
posters and stickers are going to be used and they’ll be used on an annual basis which 
signifies that you have donated (similar to a Tag Day).  
 

3. Other 
 

Halloween BBQ 
Councillor Drinkwalter reported the Committee made a net profit of $231.00 for 
the BBQ, and leftovers were donated to the Fellowship Centre. Councillor 
Drinkwalter will provide her financial statement to the Committee. 
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Committee discussed getting the word out even earlier for next year and to make 
sure all schools are informed well in advance.  It was suggested they might be 
able to put it on their calendars for the start of the year and then they’ll have it as 
a reminder with the location event and time.  Cst. Cain mentioned he could 
contact the two School Boards for this purpose.   
 
It was suggested a thank you be sent to Evergreen Community Club; even 
though Kelly Sipos has stepped down she can get it to the new contact.  Bill will 
sign the letter once prepared. 
 
Diane will place a bouquet in the newspaper to thank the Club and the public for 
contributing to the success of the BBQ. 
 
Neighbourhood Watch Program 
It was noted the signs are all up and people are calling in as needed to the OPP.  
Residents have stickers in their windows and they are being noticed. Now that 
the signs are up we have to take the next step to get the public involved with 
block captains, etc. It was suggested to review in May and continue to promote 
the program at the Annual Home Show, and to have a sign displayed at the 
Home Show for advertising/promoting the program. 
 
It was suggested that Dave do a public service announcement on the radio to 
advise the signs are now up and explain to the public what the purpose of the 
program is and how to get involved. 
 
4. Next Meeting 
 - Tuesday, January 22, 2013 – 4:30 p.m. City Hall Council Chambers. 
 

5. Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 5:10 p.m. 
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